Local Officers Compensation Commission

Minutes of the Meeting of November 15, 2007
Recessed to December 5, 2007
Quorum being present, the meeting was called to order at 1:50 p.m.

Members Present:

Burns, Darling, Hewitt, Lockwood, and Schippani

Absent:


McDonald
Others Present:

Mary Joan Fales, Senior Assistant City Attorney

Approval of the Agenda moved by Commissioner Lockwood, seconded by Commissioner Schippani.  No changes requested.   Agenda as presented was approved unanimously.

Approval of the Minutes moved by Commissioner Burns, seconded by Commissioner Lockwood.    A typographical error was pointed out in the text for correction by Commissioner Darling.  Minutes as amended were approved unanimously.

Commissioner Lockwood moved, seconded by Commissioner Burns that the same salary recommendations adopted by the Commission in 2005 for the respective offices of Mayor, Mayor Pro Tem and Council member be adopted. 

Brief discussion followed requesting restatement of the recommendation, which was, for the year 2008 – 3% increases for the Mayor and City Council members and separate consideration of the Mayor Pro Tem, establishing the salary for the office for the year 2008 at 6% above the current (2007) salary for a City Council member; for the year 2009 – a flat 3% increase for all offices.

On a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously.

Discussion by the Commission followed on appropriate forum for public education piece on the role of the LOCC and as a mechanism for stimulating community discussion.    Blogs, dedicated email addresses and voicemail boxes were discussed.   Ms. Fales explained potential and actual OMA compliance issues related to blogs, on-line chat rooms and group emails.

Commissioners Lockwood and Darling agreed to work on public education piece for review and discussion by the Commission.

Additional salary information on local administrators was requested (City Administrator, Township Supervisor) which Ms. Fales will obtain and provide the Commission.

Commissioner Lockwood moved that the meeting be recessed until 3:00 p.m., Wednesday, December 5, 2007, seconded by Commissioner Schippani.    Approved unanimously.

Meeting recessed at 3:00p.m., November 15, 2007
Chairperson Hewitt reconvened the Meeting at 3:08 p.m., December 5, 2007

Members Present:

Burns, Darling, Hewitt, Lockwood, and Schippani Members Absent:

McDonald

Others Present:

Mary Joan Fales, Senior Assistant City Attorney

The Compensation of Mayor and City Council having been moved prior to recess, the Commission moved to the next order of business.

A preliminary draft Determination was distributed for discussion.  It was recommended that reference to the Michigan Municipal League 2006 Wage and Salary study (the most recent edition) be included in listing of the general factors considered by the Commission.  Specific consideration language for each of the offices was then discussed.  It was noted that a realistic salary for the office must recognize the economic and political pressure to limit salary increases for elected offices under the present economic conditions and language recognizing the salary increases adopted by the Commission were the approximate equivalent of a cost of living raise for the offices.
A working draft of the Community Engagement/Op-Ed article was discussed and the importance of educating the public on the analytical process the Commission engages in making its Determination.   It was agreed that contemporaneously with the filing of the Determination the Commission would submit for publication the Op-Ed article for publication by local press.  
It was moved by Commissioner Lockwood, seconded by Commissioner Darling, to authorize the Chair to review and approve the minutes of this meeting on behalf of the Commission for filing with the City Clerk and to grant the Chair final review authority of the Determination (substantially in the format discussed subject to any final scribner and/or textual corrections to the Determination forwarded to the City Attorney).  All comments to be received for final review of Chair no later than 12/6/07.   Approved unanimously.  
Motion to Adjourn made by Commissioner Burns, seconded by Commissioner Schippani.  Approved unanimously.

Meeting was adjourned at 3:45 p.m.

No further meeting of the Commission being necessary to complete its charge, the 2007 Local Officers Compensation Commission session is closed.
Prepared by:
Mary Joan Fales, Senior Assistant City Attorney

